- Town of Bristol, Rhode Island

Harbor Commission
10 Court Street
Bristol, RI 02809
401-253-7000

HARBOR COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
November 1, 2021

Harbor Commission: Dom Franco, Jim Dollins, Dave Miller, John McDonald
Alternates: Torre Peterson

Advisory Board: Bob Campanella, Paul Hebert, Mike Tamulaites
Harbormaster: Gregg Marsili

Liaison:

Dom Franco called the meeting to order at 7:OO-PM.
1. October meeting minutes were approved.

2. Roger Williams Univ. Presentation — our recommendation sent to Council and
item is now off our agenda.

3. Mooring Inspector Guidelines — Jenn will send completed guide lines to all and
item is completed and off our agenda.

4. Harbor Management Plan — Diane W advises she received a great e-mail from
Kevin Cute. We are 100% consistent and ready for approval with CRMC. He is
waiting for a review from Statewide Planning and expects that within a couple of
weeks. He doesn’t foresee any substantive issues from that review. So, if all goes
well, she thinks we should have our 5-year plan approval in short order!

5. Review of Latest Marina Proposal — fuel dock nearing completion & we’re waiting
on delivery of tanks & pumping equipment. We should be pumping in Nov. The
new slips should be completed and operating in May of 2022.

6. CRMC — no notices or projects received for Bristol.

7. Report of the Harbormaster
A. Boating Safety Course — Gregg to hold as soon as he can.
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Stare St Ramp & Ind Park Launch Docks — Gregg M to update status.

Dock Repair & Maintenance — going great with continued progress. Bob
Booth working on.

Maritime Center Sign for Building — Gregg M worklng on two signs. One for
the North and one for the West.

Trash Skimmer — we have the funding and Gregg will order shortly.

Wait List for Marina — 160+ names & still growing.

Dinghy Dock Winter Rates — waiting until next season, Discuss at December
meeting.

Winter Rates for Dinghy Racks — will be incorporated in 2022 rates.

Gibson Rd ROW Ramp Repair — Ed Tanner working on with BHIA. Update?
ROWs — Steve C advises Town continues working on upgrading.

State St Parking Lot — Police Dept will work on striping parking lot when Fuel
Dock is complete.

QW

=

Aerm QM

Ferry Rd Signage — Kevin Cute advises we’re just waiting to hear from DOT and
we’ll be free to have the signage installed immediately afterward.

New Marina Process Committee —Committee consists of Pat McCarthy, Bob
Hamel, Dave Miller, John Perry, Lou Fraterrlli &
Dom Franco. Committee will meet again before December, 6 HC meeting.

Fisherman Subcommittee — John M advises other commercial license rules &
requirements continue to be worked on and will be complete by March meeting.

Public Access at South End of Robin Rug Building — Steve Contente advises the

Town continues working on getting public access to the West & South End of
Robin Rug.

Enforcement of No Parking on State St Dock — police are now enforcing.

Open discussion for the Public — Question was asked — how many Prudence Island
Boats are & can be docked at Town Piers? Answer — three at this time.
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Adjournment




